SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Nr Martock on Wednesday 13th September 2017.

Present:  
A Downing (Chairman); Ms H Elliott; A Harker; D Hussain; G Morris;  F.Valagiannopoulos; Ms E Waller; P Whitaker
In Attendance:    Mrs Y Lamb (Engagement Officer), M Lennox (Chief Officer), Mrs M Pennington  
                               (Administration Officer), and N Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary)
1. Apologies for Absence – N Kyle, R Smyth and G Winter.
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Welcome – 

The Chairman welcomed DH and FG to their first Committee meeting as representatives of Somerset Independent Pharmacy Contractors.
4. CCA Report – PW agreed to do this.
5. Minutes of the Last Meeting – Agreed as a correct record of the proceedings.
6. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting – 

a) Item 7 – Ratified unanimously.
b) Item 5b – Symphony model no longer embraces GP aspirations. Nick Robinson (new CCG CEO) is looking at other models, in particular the Primary Care Home model, or possible GP federations as per the Cornwall model.
c) Item 16f – Ratified by email – agreed to get a letter of intent pending completion of the contract – YL is sorting this out.
7. Minutes of Executive Meeting Dated 5.9.17 – 

Agreed as a correct record with matters arising being covered in later agenda items.
8. Budget and Financial Matters – 

a) PSNC Evaluation tool – To be downloaded by ML to cover Governance issues.
b) Agreed to purchase circa £100 worth of time from Devon LPC for MP to visit Devon and see how they operated financial systems. FV and PW agreed to scrutinise the process on behalf of the Committee.
c) Self-Audit – To be an agenda item for November.
d) MP had prepared a spread sheet setting out the current financial position which appeared to be satisfactory subject to ratification following the visit to Devon as per (b) above.
9. Correspondence – None save as covered in items 11 and 19.
10. PSNC Update – 

a) PSNC Conference 1.11.17 – AD, ML and EW to attend with GM as a reserve.
b) PSNC is working on further Provider Company Guidance.
c) Replacement for Sue Sharpe – Looking at a candidate with health experience outside pharmacy.

d) Regional PSNC Representative – Up for re-election, but it was noted that only Independents would be able to vote.

e) CCA are pressing PSNC to professionalise LPCs to make them more capable of influencing the local agenda.

11. Patient Safety Event – 
a) EW is putting together an evening in January to include case studies and having a CCG Representative, GP and Hospital Pharmacist in attendance. The LPC need to promote professionalism of Pharmacy and quality of service, which would include appropriate interventions. Agreed to fund EW appropriate backfill of up to 3 days. There would be a need to engage with the organisations referred to above.

b) Public Health England – Antimicrobial Resistance – An audit together with a 15-minute webinar had been suggested with a proposed fee of £50, to include relevant patient selfcare conversations, over a two-week period. Multiples would need to put this through their internal audit. ML would forward details to FV, HE, EW and AH for comments. 
12. CCG Issues – 
a) Following the Shaun Green initiative £35,000 OOP had been referred to NHS Litigation. Of this 2 specific incidents amounting to £6,000 had been upheld. NHSE advice for circulation to Contractors had been requested by ML.
b) Blanket letter from CCG advising referral to Counter Fraud. ML had responded requesting details. Shaun Green appeared to be acting ultra vires, as the issues should have been raised by NHSE not CCG. Furthermore, SG response to the LPC letter was totally inadequate. NHSE were brokering a meeting between ML and the CCG. ML had also taken advice from Gordon Hockey (PSNC) which he would implement by composing a letter which he would share with AD and NWA for their input.
c) “Walk In My Shoes” – PSNC tool for driving the initiative to work with GPs to help a mutual understanding of respective roles. It was hoped that this would lead to trust and better patient outcomes. ML had discussed with the LMC and Andy Hill (CCG) with a view to the LPC supporting Contractors to work with GPs. CCG were suggesting a pilot work shop for each profession to attend with initial attendance from Ilminster, Glastonbury and Burnham. The outcomes could then be rolled out to a wider Somerset audience. ML felt that back fill funding for 2 days to cover the necessary time input would probably be appropriate. NAPC and LPN were enabling resilience and inter relations work in the meantime. ML and YL to brief and assist relevant Contractors. The Committee agreed to this approach unanimously.
13. Provider Company – 

The background to this is the need for a host vehicle to handle future NHSE and Council contracts, thus easing administration for the Commissioners who are continuing to look to work with a single contractor. The Provider Company could retain, tender for and handle extra items such as training, thus expanding the business base for Community Pharmacy. Health Care Together and PSNC are issuing ongoing guidance. It was agreed that Members would peruse the details circulated and that Provider Company would be an agenda item for the November meeting.
14. L and D – Anne Cole CPPE – 

AC is working on multiple professional training events for the future. She presented a program of events scheduled between September 2017 and July 2018 to take place in Devon and Somerset. Possible additions might include pain management and mental health. It was felt that there was a need to reconnect with SOMPAR for joint working. ML would organise a contact program with drug companies to help obtain funding.
15. Flu Vaccinations – 

The service had been live since 1st September with 337 vaccinations taking place in the first 10 days of the program which showed an improvement on last year. At present the LPC agreed to adopt a trouble shooting role, and to keep publicity alive with good news stories.

16. MP Lobbying – 

Noted that Stephen Double, a Cornish MP, was now Chair of the APPG.

17. Health and Wellbeing Board – Nothing to report.
18. CCG Digital Update – 

EMIS had been updated, but was still causing issues which are in the course of being sorted out. EPS problems were still apparent as the system had never been properly designed for Pharmacy use. It was agreed that YL would work on a practical guide to operating EPS which could be explanatory for patients, and have an educational angle for GP surgeries. ML suggested that the work could be in conjunction with the Blue Stream Academy.
19. Chief Officer’s Update – Covered in above items.
20. Report of Applications Sub Committee – 

Noted that Magna Healthcare had appealed against the refusal of their application in Woolavington.

21. Date and Place of Next Meeting – 

The next full Committee meeting will take place at Ash House on 22nd November 2017 commencing at 9.00am. The Executive will meet on 7th November 2017 at The Nags Head, Thornfalcon at 7.00pm.

22. Any Other Business – 

a) Noted with concern that Amazon were seeking a Superintendent Pharmacist.
b) NUMSAS – There had been reasonable sign-up in Somerset county wide, but activation was still awaited from NHSE which ML would be taking up with Janet Newport.
c) PW agreed to act as a “Buddy” to FV, and HE agreed to do the same for DH.
